Pc3 03-43 P.C.#5

John McCammon 14308 East Abbey Lane Effingham, IL 62401

26 December 2002

Mr. Bradley Halloran **Pollution Control Board** 100 West Randolph, Suite 11-500 Chicago, IL 60601

RECEIVED CLERK'S OFFICE

JAN 0 6 2003

STATE OF ILLINOIS Pollution Control Board

Dear Mr. Halloran:

I am writing to express my support for the transfer station permit requested by Sutter Sanitation in Effingham County. We have been disappointed that no recycling services had been offered in the county until Sutter's provided it. By granting the permit, I understand this service will be able to continue and we can reduce the burden on landfills. I believe in good stewardship of the resources we have been given and granting the permit will help us to recycle rather than simply filling up a hole in the ground. Thank you for your time and considering my opinion.

Sincerely

John McCammon